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Senate Agrees to Heller I-11 Amendment 

(Washington, DC) – Today, the U.S. Senate agreed to Heller Amendment #453, which prioritizes federal investments in infrastructure projects with national and regional significance, and projects within a high-priority corridor, such as the future Interstate 11 (I-11). These types of projects improve the safe and efficient movement of people and goods, creating jobs and facilitating economic growth.  
“In today’s day and age, it is important we prioritize roads and bridges that give us the biggest bang for our buck. The construction of I-11, connecting Phoenix and Las Vegas and ultimately extending north to I-80, will do just that,” said Senator Dean Heller. “For years now, this has been a top priority of mine, and I have worked to turn this project into a reality by building a coalition on Capitol Hill and urging key stakeholders, like Transportation Secretary Anthony Foxx, to support this essential designation. Developing critical infrastructure – such as I-11 – in our state is an important step toward increasing Nevada’s economic competitiveness and spurring long-term job growth. I am pleased my colleagues agree.”

Background:

Projects of Regional and National Significance (PRNS) and projects within High Priority Corridors (HPCs) are future infrastructure projects across the nation deemed to be the most important to our nation’s long-term economic development.  The Heller Highway Amendment simply states that the Department of Transportation, in allocating scant highway construction resources, should prioritize these types of highway projects since they will have a significant economic impact for our nation.    

In the 113th Congress, the Nevada and Arizona delegations on Capitol Hill were successful in including language in the Surface Transportation Authorization bill, known as MAP-21, to officially designate an I-11 route connecting Phoenix and Las Vegas as a HPC. These two cities are the largest major metropolitan areas without an interstate highway connecting them.

Earlier this week, Senator Heller introduced the Intermountain West Corridor Development Act of 2015 to extend the future I-11 through the State of Nevada to I-80 and south toward Arizona’s southern border. The bill ensures the future interstate is connected to the Mountain Northwest and plays a key role as an international trade route. Senators Harry Reid (D-NV), John McCain (R-AZ), and Jeff Flake (R-AZ) joined Heller as cosponsors.

Last year, Senator Heller urged Department of Transportation Secretary Anthony Foxx to support the designation of I-11 from Las Vegas to Northern Nevada. Fortunately, Secretary Foxx committed to working with Nevada’s Congressional delegation to help secure this designation.
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